BOARD OF SUPERVISORS PERRY TOWNSHIP



November 1, 2022

The committee-of-the-whole meeting of the Board of Supervisors of Perry Township was called to order by Chairman Lance N. Adam, at 7:00 p.m. on November 1, 2022 in the Township Municipal Building, 680 Moselem Springs Road, Shoemakersville, PA. This meeting is being recorded. This meeting is available on ZOOM.

Pledge of Allegiance

A roll call was conducted by Chairman Adam and the following Supervisors were present:

Lance N. Adam- PRESENT
Patrick J. Daly-PRESENT
Joseph Dalton- PRESENT
Rochelle Dreibelbis, Administrator- PRESENT

Public Comments: None

Review List of Invoices- No comments.

Review Unofficial Minutes of the Committee Meeting of October 4, 2022, and the Supervisor's Meeting of October 11, 2022. No comments

Perry Athletic Association- Perry Athletic Association submitted a formal request for a donation from the ARPA funds. The request is in the amount of \$5,350.00. The purpose is for fencing and concrete around the backstop of Bell Field at the Perry Recreation Park to increase accessibility and safety for players and spectators. Supervisor Daly made a motion to grant the request from Perry Athletic Association in the amount of \$5,350.00. Chairman Adam seconded the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

DCNR Grant Resolution- The township applied for another walking path grant through DCNR. A resolution agreeing to the terms and conditions of DCNR's grant process needs to be passed for completion of the application. Chairman Adam made a motion to adopt the DCNR Resolution using WebID # 2005909. Supervisor Daly seconded the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

Christmas in the Park Donation- The Perry Township Recreation Board voted to donate \$1,000.00 from the Recreation Fund, towards "Christmas in the Park". Chairman Adam made a motion to approve the \$1,000.00 donation from the Recreation Fund towards "Christmas in the Park". Supervisor Dalton seconded the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

*Supervisor Dalton made a motion to amend the agenda to add purchase of salt additive system. Chairman Adam seconded the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

Salt Additive System- The township is looking to convert to a salt system similar to Tilden Township. The system mixes an additive with the road salt. The system is approximately between \$11,000-\$12,000 up-front. Pros to the system are: more ecofriendly, not as corrosive on equipment, and activates at a lower temperature. Supervisor Dalton made a motion to purchase the equipment needed for the salt additive system in an amount to not exceed \$13,000.00. Supervisor Daly seconded the motion. Motion carried with all Supervisors voting yes.

Public Comments: Deane Hamm- Deane elaborated more on the salt additive system.	
MINUTES APPROVED ON December 13, 2022	RECORDED BY
Lance N. Adam, Chairman	Rochelle Dreibelbis, Administrator